StarNet Distance Learning

2/12/2009
Meeting Notes
Present: Jeff Cassin, Camille Jones, Jeanne Farina, Sue Schwartz, Melissa White, Daryl Tilley

I. Feedback from the presentation in January was favorable.  Good discussion took place after the demonstration and the general perception was that the superintendents were in favor of the opportunities distance learning equipment could provide in their schools.

II. The topic of a “Distance Learning Coordinator” was discussed.  Because of the economic climate it is unlikely that the consortium would be able to hire a full time coordinator to coincide with the start of this program.  That said, Sue Schwartz indicated that we could coordinate our work with that of the MVU mentor program and possibly service both needs.  IISD has a grant for mentoring online learning teachers.  The contract position of mentor could also be used to perform some of the duties of our distance learning coordinator on a contract basis.  This would give us the opportunity to evaluate the ongoing needs and requirements of this position as we raise interest in our program.  Connie Donovan may be an ideal candidate to fill this need as she has experience and may be available.

III. Draft RFP was reviewed and will be sent back to this group once updated, then sent out to vendors as soon as possible.

IV. The MVU Grant for on-line learner mentoring ties in nicely with the work we are doing on distance learning.  As such, Sue has proposed splitting the grant monies and using some of it towards the purchase of distance learning equipment (which will be used to facilitate mentor training) and some for the mentoring.  There is approximately $40,000 that must be spent by the end of this fiscal year (towards equipment), and an additional  $25,000 that could be spent in the next fiscal year.  Our group needs to assist in finding ways to get schools involved, as well as to structure the grant monies.  Ideally the grant would pay for part of the cost of equipment with the interested districts paying the remainder.  We will discuss this further at our next meeting.

V. Next Steps

a. Next Meeting is March 4th at 1:00pm at IISD
b. Sue will bring back feedback from the Superintendent’s Roundtable on their direction for our work.
c. Arrange demonstrations of the equipment from the three vendors identified (LifeSize, Polycom, and Tandberg) – invite teachers and others who will use the equipment to attend to compare and contrast the east of use and features.
d. Work on details of MVU grant tie in and coordinator work
e. Work on getting interest from teachers, principals, counselors, curriculum, etc

